
28 April 2025

Select Board Meeting Minutes

1. Call To Order  
1. By Select Board Chairperson Timothy Cremmen at 6:33 PM


2. Pledge of Allegiance 
3. Roll Call 

1. Bonnie Gagnon - Member (present)

2. Timothy Cremmen - Chairperson (present)

3. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette - Vice Chairperson (present)

4. Michael Green - Member (by telephone)

5. Roxanne Tufts-Keegan - Member (excused)


4. Approval of Minutes (14 April 2025) 
1. Motion to Accept as Presented by Bonnie Gagnon

2. Motion Seconded by Tracy Donovan-Laviolette

3. Minutes accepted by unanimous board vote


5. Oath of Office 
1. Dan Saliga for a 1-year membership to ZBA, oath of office 


1. Motion to Accept by Bonnie Gagnon

2. Seconded by Tracy Donovan-Laviolette

3. Signed by Select Board Members


2. Dan Saliga for a 1-year Alternate membership to the Conservation Commission

1.  Motion to Accept by Bonnie Gagnon

2. Seconded by Tracy Donovan-Laviolette

3. Signed by Select Board Members


6. Personnel Action Forms 
1. 3% Cost of living increases for Town of Middleton Employees


1. Kim Hughes explained that it didn't represent all the employees, only the ones who 
had turned in their form


2. The members present signed the forms available

7. Purchase Authorization -Fire 

1. Middleton Chief Jarrod Wheeler requests funding for critical SCBA equipment 
upgrades.

1. 3 quotes were presented
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1. The chief explained the biggest difference in pricing is that the cheapest quote is 
the actual manufacturer for all three, and the only difference would be not having 
the logos on the bottle


2. Looking to spend $6,320 out of the Capital Reserves account (SCBA 
Replacement line), which should have about $70,000 in it. (See attached)


3. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette motions to approve the request

4. Bonnie Gagnon Seconds

5. The motion passes unanimously by all present board members.


2. Middleton Chief Jarrod Wheeler requests funding for supplies to update the Middleton 
Fire Dept. building.

1. Members will be doing all the actual work

2. Looking to get up to $5,000 from the New Edition CRF 

3. Bonnie Gagnon moves to accept the chiefs request

4. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette seconds the motion


3. Kate Buzard asks what the plan for Smokey the Bear (sign outside Old Town Hall)

1. Chief Wheeler states that because it is rotted they are looking into replacing it one 

made from another material, perhaps metal.

4. Kate Buzard asks if the Middleton Elementary School is a certified emergency shelter.


1. Chief Wheeler explains that it is a tricky question because it doesn’t have a 
generator (a grant to get a generator for the school is underway)


2. The county public health network has trailers that have all the shelter materials and 
would only take a phone call for them to be mobilized on the scene if needed.


8. Waste Management Presentation 
1. Pete Lachapelle from Waste Management came to discuss the feasibility of Waste 

Management taking over our town's trash services.

1.  He would need to have a gross tonnage from the last two years before any final 

numbers could be discussed. 

1. Timothy Cremmen is getting that information for him.


2. He also discussed plans for transitioning to automated collection services for trash 
pickup, including equipment details and cost implications. 


3. The discussion also included the benefits of this model and reassured the board 
about ongoing support and maintenance of the containers.
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4. It was determined that he would return with one of the containers for the board to 
review.


5. Kate Buzard inquired about recycling options and the ability to drop off in Rochester 
at their facility.

1. It was explained that the service is only for the host community and would not 

be available to Middleton.

6. (See attached)


9.  Jim Keegan 
1. Even though Jim Keegan was listed on the agenda, he was not present at the 

meeting. The board was unaware of the specific topic he wished to discuss, other 
than that it concerned the Highway Department


10. Budget committee hearing 
1. According to Bonnie Gagnon, procedural errors require the rescheduling of the 

public hearing for the Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) involving the MES 
School Board and MEA teachers. Ms. Gagnon asserted her belief that the Budget 
Committee Chair did not adhere to the necessary deadlines for public notification. 
She also noted that the notices that were posted incorrectly referred to the event as 
a "Special Meeting" instead of the required "Public Hearing," underscoring the 
importance of compliance with all procedural timelines for such hearings.


2. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette indicated that her previous remarks were no longer 
relevant. She had intended to discuss the possibility of the board canceling or 
rescheduling their meeting to enable members to go to the Budget Committee’s 
Public Hearing. However, since it appeared there might not be a meeting, she felt 
there was no longer a need for that discussion.


11. Town Communication 
1. To ensure all members have adequate time for a detailed review, the Select Board 

has tabled the communication policy that Timothy Cremmen has been working on 
and recently sent to them.
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12. BOS Comments 
1. Kim Hughes asked if the tabled items should be moved to the next agenda


1. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette is going to reach out to Jim Keegan 

1. He will be taken off the agenda until the board can confirm a time when he 

will be able to attend.

13. Public Comment 

1. Jonathan Sindorf inquired how the Chair of the Budget Committee would be notified 
about the need to reschedule the Public Hearing if they were not currently watching 
the meeting.

1. Bonnie Gagnon led a discussion on how frequently the Chair checks their email 

and the probability of it being seen.

2. Timothy Cremmen suggested that the most effective approach would be for the 

Budget Liaison to contact the School Board Liaison, Nicole Huntress, to inform 
them of the situation.


2. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette asked if there were any other comments about Waste 
Management's presentation

1. Valerie Burke discussed the size of the containers

2. Kate Buzard discussed the need for recycling

3. Bonnie Gagnon discussed the impact of seasonal residents

4. Kim Hughes discussed the durability of the containers


14. Adjournment  
1. Bonnie Gagnon motioned to adjourn at 7:15 PM

2. Tracy Donovan-Laviolette seconded

3. Motion unanimously passed
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